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Tuesday, July 25, 2023 
 
To: Office of the Inspector General 
       250 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza 
       Oakland, CA 94607 
 
Dear Inspector General Phillips, 
 
I share your concerns regarding the CPRA’s need for Standard Operating Procedures. Further, I share your 
commitment to ensuring an independent investigative process. As I complete my first month as Executive 
Director of the CPRA, I will be providing an update to the Police Commission. This overall report-out will 
likely answer questions posed in your letter dated July 6, 2023. To ensure I am reporting to the Commission 
first and foremost, I would ask that you refer first to my remarks on July 27, 2023, and if you have additional 
questions, follow up directly with my office. 
 
I am glad our concerns overlap, and I look forward to working together to build a world class police oversight 
system in Oakland. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mac Muir, Executive Director 
City of Oakland, Community Police Review Agency 
 
CC:  Honorable Mayor Sheng Thao 
         City Administrator Jestin D. Johnson 
       Police Commission Chair Tyfahra Milele 




